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September 21, 2020 

 

 

Hon. Tyisha Walker-Myers 

President, Board of Alders 

 

Dear President Walker-Myers: 

 

I would like to submit the attached Order to create a Residential Parking Zone (RPZ) on Newhall Street, 

between Lilac and Ivy Streets. The residents of Newhall Street have petitioned for creation of an RPZ.  

 

There is a continuous increase in the number of nonresidents parking on the street who take up all the parking 

spaces in the area, leaving residents with no available on-street parking.   

 

We believe a Residential Parking Zone will be a great help to ease parking issues for area residents who are 

presently struggling with a serious shortage of on-street parking in the area.  The residents understand that 

when streets are designated as a residential parking district, the resident(s) who wish to park on these streets 

will need to apply for a Residential Parking Permit.  Cars without permits posted will be subject to ticketing by 

the city. 

 

Thank you for your consideration of this request. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Hon. Delphine Clyburn 
Hon. Delphine Clyburn 

Alder, 20th Ward 

 

Attachment: Order 
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ORDER OF THE NEW HAVEN BOARD OF ALDERS ESTABLISHING A RESIDENTIAL 

PARKING ZONE (RPZ) ON NEWHALL STREET, BETWEEN LILAC AND IVY STREETS  

 

WHEREAS:  The residents of Newhall Street have petitioned for creation of a Residential Parking Zone on 

Newhall Street, between Lilac and Ivy Streets; and 

 

WHEREAS:  Newhall Street is part of a densely populated residential neighborhood that is experiencing 

congestion and a shortage of on-street parking; and  

 

WHEREAS: there is a continuous increase in the number of nonresidents parking on the street who take up all 

the parking spaces in the area, leaving residents with no available on-street parking; and 

 

WHEREAS:  this Residential Parking Zone will be a great help to ease parking issues for area residents who 

are presently struggling with a serious shortage of on-street parking in the area; and 

 

WHEREAS:  the residents understand that when streets are designated as a residential parking district, the 

resident(s) who wish to park on these streets will need to apply for a Residential Parking Permit and cars 

without permits posted will be subject to ticketing by the city. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDERED by the New Haven Board of Alders that a Residential Parking 

Zone be and hereby established on Newhall Street, between Lilac and Ivy Streets. 

 

BE IT FURTHER ORDERED that the Department of Transportation, Traffic and Parking is directed to 

process the appropriate documents for submission to the New Haven Traffic Authority. 

 

 

 

   


